[bookmark: _GoBack]TOWN OF LOVELL

MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

October 10, 2023

PRESENT:   Steve Goldsmith, Bob Drew, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen, Meg Dyer, Rob Drew.

Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
  
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of October 3, 2023 were approved as presented.
2. Abatements granted and denied were signed.
3. Meg Dyer indicated a desire to initiate a cross country ski program for Lovell Rec this winter.  The location would be Starks Hill (a location used for MSAD 72 and other cross country ski programs).  The property owner is concerned about liability of using his land by him or the Lovell Rec program and The Town of  Lovell .  Bob Drew indicated that he will contact the property owner to be sure all required release forms and liability clarifications are in place.
4. Meg Dyer indicated that the Lovell annual tree growth report has been completed and sent to the State of Maine.
5. A general discussion of the Narrows Boat Ramp replacement project was undertaken to determine the next steps for Lovell, considering the bid received was much higher than the available funding can support.  Bob Drew to call the State of Maine and the project Engineer to review the bid costs compared to the Engineer’s estimate, and determine what options might be open to the Town of Lovell as it relates to possible increased funding support and/or possible design changes to reduce cost.
6. Eric Gulbrandsen indicated that the grant to Spectrum to provide 100% cable coverage to Lovell and other towns might be in jeopardy since a letter from the State of Maine indicated that it cannot reach an agreement with Spectrum related to complying with the State of Maine affordable connectivity program (OCP). The State of Maine provided a “service compromise” to Spectrum for their review.  This item remains under review by all parties involved.
7. Eric Gulbrandsen indicated that the Efficiency Maine grant to Lovell will be returned since funds are not available to implement the scope of work anticipated.  The Select Board requested heating cost comparisons using propane or heat pumps for the Fire Station.  Eric indicated that he will see if these calculations exist.
8. Larry Fox indicated that he and his crew are still providing road repairs following the storms of the summer.
9. Larry Fox   indicated that all winter sand has been received.
10. Larry Fox  indicated  that the grader master cylinder has been rebuilt and installed.  The needed brake shoes have been ordered and will be installed when received.




 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

	
